
Date: 

To: 

From: 

Subject: 

City of Long Beach Memorandum 
Working Together to Serve 

NB-28 

October 9, 2018 

Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Vice Mayor Dee Andrews, Chair, Personnel and Civil Service Committee 

RECOMMENDED CHARTER COMMISSION APPOINTMENTS 

The Personnel and Civil Service Committee, at its meeting held Tuesday, 
October 2, 2018, considered communications relative to the above subject. 

It is the recommendation of the Personnel and Civil Service Committee to the 
City Council that the communication be received and the following appointment 
confirmed: Citizen Police Complaint Commission (1 appointment). 

Respectfully submitted, 

PERSONNEL AND CIVIL SERVICE COMMITTEE 

Vice Mayor Dee Andrews, Chair 

Prepared by: 
Jonathan Nagayama 

Attachment 



October 2, 2018 

MAYOR ROBERT GARCIA 
CITY OF LONG BEACH 

MEMBERS OF THE PERSONNEL AND CIVIL SERVICE COMMITTEE 
City of Long Beach 

RECOMMENDATION: 

To receive Charter Commission appointments and reappointments pursuant to Section 509 of 
the City Charter and Section 2.03.065 of the Long Beach Municipal Code. 

DISCUSSION: 

Citizen Police Complaint Commission 
Appointment 

Joen Garnica - CD 2 - First Term through June 2020 

Joen Garnica is a 2nd District resident and President of the interior design finn, Garnica Interiors, 
Inc. Joen has been actively involved in the community for many years. She currently serves as 
Director of YMCA of Greater Long Beach, the Promenade Area Residents Association, and the 
Long Beach Day Nursery, and she has previously served on a number of boards and councils in the 
city, including the Downtown Long Beach Ailiance, Arts Council for Long Beach, and Women's 
Business Council, among others. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mayor Robert Garcia 
City of Long Beach 

Dated: September 28, 2018 

562.570.6801 J mayor@longbeach.gov I @LBMayorsOffice 
333 West Ocean Blvd., Long Beach, California 90802 
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